St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club 
General Membership Meeting 

Monday, August 17, 2009
Call meeting to order:
The monthly meeting of the SLMC came to order at 7:25pm
Prayer & Pledge:
Our chaplain Nat Chavez led us in prayer.

Our pledge to the flag was led by Loren Brown. 
President Matt Mora announced that due to the complexity of this evening’s agenda he would entertain a motion to allow the President to rearrange the Order of Business. Motion was provided by Russell Phillips, seconded by Rico Silvas and approved by all present to allow the President to change the order of business.  
Guest Speaker: Texas Park and Wildlife Officer Roland Fuentes-Game Warden, phone # 413-3525
2009 Budget, July, and August Treasurers Reports: Presented by Treasurer, Greg Shean   

Call for any corrections or additions to the Treasurers reports or for next year’s proposed Budget? There was none, Call for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s reports for June and July and to accept the 2009-2010 annual budget as presented? A motion was delivered by Alex Flores, second by Terry Sparrow. all in favor say yea, those apposed same sign, motion passed!
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses; Reported on the WGD Distribution Dinner and Lessons Learned for next year.
Unfinished Business:

Building and Grounds – Duffy Bowen / Don O’Brien


Parish 50th Anniversary – Joe Pina 
Constitution/Bylaws – David Keller distributed to all members present a proposed copy of the revised SLMC Constitution / Bylaws. He announced that a formal vote will be taken for approval of this document at the September 21, 2009 general membership meeting. He reported that the Executive Board had already approved this revision. He also provided copies of the existing Club Constitution / Bylaws for members to compare changes.  He asked members present to carry a copy to any members they knew who had missed this meeting. He also discussed a summary of specific proposed changes to each section of this document, and encouraged everyone to read it in detail. He informed members that he would post information on this revision in the Club website and encouraged members to notify him of any changes needed before the Sept. general membership meeting. He thanked all the Elected and appointed Officers and Committee Chairman and specifically Rafl Meneses, Don O’Brien, and Matt Mora for their time and effort. 
Welcome new members and guest:

President Mora invited new members and guest forward to be recognized.

They briefly shared the following with us: Who invited you to the meeting?

Why you want to join the club? Tell us about your job, family, hobbies or

Whatever you want to share with us! 

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  - (July and August) 
Reading from a list provided by the membership chairman President Mora recognized our birthday boys. Bringing them to the front of the room, he congratulated them and offered a happy Birthday song from the membership. He also recognized the youngest and the oldest member?

Lastly, he awarded evening raffle tickets to the group.
Correspondence: Numerous thank you letters had been received from grateful WGD distribution recipients, and were available for view at the meeting head table. (Including: Homer Fetzer with Habitat, Bexar County Ministries, Marine Corps Aux., St. Luke cafeteria, and St. Luke Bereavement Ministry) 
Introduction of Cooking Team: The present thanked head cook Greg Shean, and his ream Steve Kelly, Adam Castillo, Les Melghem, and Gary Visosky for the delicious beef riblets, coleslaw, picnic beans and bread pudding dinner. 

Reports by appointed Officers: 

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder 

Membership – Les Melghem   
Chaplain- Nat Chavez

Procurement Officer- John McCauley

Inventory Control – Rico Silvas

Parliamentarian- Steve Chumbley  

Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Rafl Meneses     

Wild Game Dinner – Rico Silvas 
Entertainment – (Report on upcoming 9/19 Dove Hunt, RC Contreras and the               Falcon/Cowboys 10/25 , Matt Mora, Christmas Dance Dec 19, )  

Audit – Bobby Margo

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila – Bill Haile’s hip surgery went well, Pray for Linda Duffy, and Margaret Brown. 
Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg – We lost Gus Zimmermann
Web Master- John Hardin – moving internet server to GoDaddy.com
Public Relations- Everett Elstak

Scholarship- Alex Flores

Life Time Membership- Terry Sparrow - his committee has presented their recommendations. 
Ad Hoc Committee Present Mora announced the creation of a special committee charged with addressing outstanding SLMC checks. Chairman David Keller, members Rafl Meneses, Larry Ridder, Rico Silvas, and Greg Shean.  
Raffle Prize Drawings: Winners were Loren Brown, Paul Beaver, Adam Castillo and Gary Viscosky.   
Motion to adjourn meeting: At 8:55pm 
Closing Prayer: Joe Pina
1

